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Mr. President,
Let me thank the delegation of Iraq for the country’s national report under the UPR and for the update on the human rights situation. We particularly appreciate this engagement in view of the complex security challenges the country is currently faced with.
Hungary monitors the situation of Iraqi religious and ethnic minorities with specific interest and sympathy. We believe that these communities must have their part in the social and political structures of a democratic Iraq and the rights of individuals belonging to minorities should be promoted and protected actively. We note with concern that gaps exist between law and practice when it comes to minority rights and that persons belonging to certain minorities often face great difficulties in practicing their rights. We are deeply concerned that due to the horrific crimes and abuses committed by the so-called Islamic State and its associated militias, the very existence of Iraqi Christians and other religious and ethnic communities is at stake. Hungary is convinced that the perpetrators of these possible war crimes and crimes against humanity committed on Iraqi territory must be taken to international justice.

We make the following recommendations to Iraq:

1. to take further legislative and practical steps to ensure equal political, economic, cultural and social rights for those belonging to minorities, including by increasing the number of reserved seats for minorities in the parliament.;

2. to ratify the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court.
Thank you, Mr. President!

